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Faculty	Senate	Meeting	
February	24,	2014	

McCormick	Room,	Library	
	

Faculty	Senate	Members	Present	
Kriszta	Kotsis,	Haley	Andres,	Leslie	Saucedo,	Cynthia	Gibson,	Ariela	Tubert,	Amanda	
Mifflin,	Andrew	Gardner,	Andrea	Kueter,	Jonathan	Stockdale,	Sunil	Kukreja,	Alisa	
Kessel,	Nila	Wiese,	Brad	Dillman	(Chair),	Maria	Sampen,	Derek	Buescher,	Mike	
Segawa	
	
Guests	
Matt	Warning,	David	Sousa,	Doug	Cannon,	Steven	Neshyba	
	
Chair	Brad	Dillman	called	the	meeting	to	order	at	4:02	noting	the	Faculty	Salary	
Committee	(FSC)	members	present.	
	
Announcements	
	
FSC	meeting	at	5:00	pm	in	Thompson	395	on	Thursday	March	6	encourage	all	non‐
administrative	faculty	to	come	and/or	share	comments	via	email	to	Matt	Warning.	
	
Nila	Wiese	noted	that	invitations	to	Prelude	went	out	last	week.	She	asked	those	
present	to	encourage	new	colleagues	to	participate.	
	
Approval	of	Minutes	
Minutes	of	January	27	were	posted	with	a	factual	error.	The	line	was	the	“BTF	
recommended	a	tuition	increase	of	3.4%	but	the	actual	recommendation	was	
3.75%.”	Dillman	noted	that	as	a	factual	correction	we	could	entertain	a	motion	to	
change	the	fact.	Tubert	noted	a	second	amount	that	may	be	incorrect.	MSP	to	amend	
to	seek	confirmation	of	both	items,	correct	for	factual	errors,	and	repost	the	
minutes.		
	
MSP	to	approve	the	minutes	of	February	10,	2014	
	
Liaison	Reports	
Sampen	noted	the	UEC	is	working	on	applications	for	2014‐15	faculty	release	units	
as	well	as	Trimble	research	awards	for	faculty	and	students.		The	UEC	is	also	
updating	the	faculty	resources	page.		
	
Mifflin	brought	a	draft	of	report	of	Student	Life	Committee	to	the	Senate.	In	the	Fall	
term,	the	SLC	focused	on	charges	1,	3,	and	4	including	the	sexual	assault	working	
group	charge,	programmatic	initiatives	of	Commencement	Hall,	and	the	evaluation	
of	CHWS.	They	found	the	sexual	assault	policy	should	not	be	implemented,	as	they	
are	unclear	on	the	policy	and	how	the	policy	would	relate	to	existing	policies	as	a	
potential	duplication	of	those	policies.		They	found	they	did	not	have	enough	data	to	
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complete	the	charge	with	CHWS	and	they	made	recommendations	on	how	to	
complete	the	charge	in	the	future.	This	semester	they	are	working	on	final	charges.	
Kessel	asked	a	follow‐up	to	the	SLC	committee	report	and	the	wording	of	the	charge	
regarding	the	evaluation	of	CHWS.	The	charge	is	included	in	prior	meeting	minutes.	
Mifflin	reported	the	committee	reported	it	did	not	have	enough	data	to	complete	the	
charge	and	the	committee	recommended	that	the	faculty	senate	create	an	ad	hoc	
committee	to	review	the	efficacy	and	function	of	CHWS.	Wiese	noted	that	the	
committee	could	undertake	data	collection	and	that	data	should	be	available	from	
prior	SLC	committee	work.		CHWS	reports	that	potentially	lower	numbers	of	
students	using	CHWS	services	may	be	do	in	part	to	new	fees	but	SLC	indicates	that	
causal	factors	of	use	decline	are	not	capable	of	being	teased	out	of	current	data.	The	
SLC	committee	indicated	that	the	health	care	costs	were	beyond	the	committee’s	
scope.	With	respect	to	staffing	of	CHWS	they	indicated	they	had	partial	data	on	need	
and	could	not	fully	assess	the	staffing	but	that	a	full	evaluation	of	CHWS	could	
undertake	this.	Sampen	asked	if	Dean	of	Students	Segawa	might	be	able	to	assist	
with	some	of	these	items.	Sampen	asked	if	there	was	a	member	of	CHWS	on	the	SLC.		
	
Kotsis	provided	an	update	on	LMIS.	The	committee	discussed	the	use	of	electronic	
evaluation	files	and	course	evaluations.	They	are	looking	at	Moodle	but	there	are	
significant	IT	issues	with	making	the	process	anonymous	and	secure.	They	would	
like	a	policy	in	place	moving	forward	so	that	programmers	may	implement	
electronic	evaluations.	They	are	working	with	PSC.	They	also	discussed	Turn‐it‐in,	
providing	numbers	of	faculty	using.	They	are	looking	at	Wed	at	4	and	orientation	
inclusions	to	broaden	the	use	of	Turn‐it‐in.	A	new	library	online	system	is	due	for	
roll	out.	The	system	will	require	training	of	faculty	on	how	to	use	the	system.		LMIS	
is	Collaborating	with	library	to	develop	displays	for	faculty	scholarships	and	more	
systematically	collecting	electronic	submission	of	faculty	scholarship.	They	
reaffirmed	they	will	not	eliminate	the	due	dates	for	non‐summit	items.	Stockdale	
asked	about	recent	changes	to	the	library	website	and	what	the	new	rollout	is.	
Kotsis	noted	we	the	new	site	have	a	uniform	interface	with	a	multi‐university	
collaboration.	Kueter	added	that	Collins	catalogue	and	Puget	Sound	CAT	will	no	
longer	exist	and	the	new	system	is	a	shared	system	for	all	37	summit	libraries	with	
much	more	news	to	come.	Dillman	asked	if	the	PSC	and	LMIS	like	the	idea	of	moving	
toward	with	electronic	evaluation.	Kotsis	said	this	was	not	clear.		
	
	
Agenda	Item:	Faculty	Salary	Committee	
Noting	the	significant	work	of	the	FSC,	Dillman	invited	the	members	of	the	
committee	present	to	talk	about	their	work.		
	
Matt	Warning,	Chair	of	the	FSC,	began	with	a	personal	narrative.	Warning	noted	that	
the	University’s	faculty	salary	scale	is	imbalanced:	salaries	are	weighted	toward	full	
professor	lines.	Warning	indicated	this	imbalance	in	the	faculty	salary	scale	may	
present	problems	for	both	faculty	(in	terms	of	retirement	savings)	and	the	
University	(in	terms	of	cost	and	numbers	of	full	faculty	compared	to	assistant	and	
associate	ranks).		The	back	loaded	salary	scale	is	difficult	to	justify	not	only	for	
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reasons	of	recruitment	but	also	for	savings	potential,	retirement,	etc.	Warning	noted	
the	back	loaded	salary	is	also	complicated	by	a	faculty	that	is	increasingly	full	and	
associate.	When	combined	with	the	large	increase	from	associate	to	full	this	
structure	causes	financial	problems	for	the	university.	Warning	added	that	looking	
at	the	scale	over	time	we	see	an	erosion	of	the	real	value	of	the	salary	scale.		
Warning	raised	the	question	of	how	the	economic	burden	is	shared	across	the	
employees	of	the	university,	and	notably	the	administration.	One	shocking	number	
is	President	Ron	Thomas’s	salary	increase	in	one‐year	(2011‐12)	which	he	guessed	
could	be	close	to	the	median	staff	salary.	In	addition,	the	administration	has	not	
disclosed	recent	year	administration	salaries.	This	information	does	not	bear	out	
the	narrative	of	shared	sacrifice	during	the	difficult	financial	times	beginning	in	
2008.		
	
Warning	clarified	that	the	history	of	the	FSC	is	that	the	FSC	makes	recommendations	
to	the	BTF	and	there	isn’t	a	necessary	correlation	between	those	recommendations	
and	the	actual	outcomes.		Two‐years	ago	the	FSC	presented	its	recommendation	and	
was	told	by	the	VP	of	Finance	and	staff	“this	is	how	much	tuition	we	would	need	to	
increase	to	implement	this	recommendation.”	Warning	noted	that	this	assumes	a	
proper	ordering	of	priorities,	a	point	made	earlier	by	Sousa.	
	
Sampen	asked	for	clarification	in	the	difference	between	base	and	total	
compensation.	Doug	Cannon	noted	it	is	likely	deferred	compensation.	
	
Sousa,	adding	to	the	history,	noted	that	there	was	an	adjustment	of	the	scale,	
slightly,	in	favor	of	assistant	professors	in	the	1990s,	and	at	some	point	after	that	
the	scale	was	readjusted	with	a	tilt	toward	the	full	professor	rank.	In	the	mid	1980s	
there	was	a	clear	goal	for	faculty	salaries	to	be	at	the	top	of	the	NW	peer	institutions	
and	equivalent	with	aspiring	institutions.		But	that	goal	is	now	gone.		Now	we	see	a	
flat	faculty	salary	scale,	an	erosion	of	benefits,	and	an	increasing	administration	
compensation	scale.	In	light	of	these	issues,	Sousa	noted	the	FSC	has	made	simple	
recommendations	included	in	the	November	15,	2013	memorandum	to	the	Budget	
Task	Force	(see	appendix).		
	
Stockdale	thanked	the	committee	for	their	work	and	asked	if	the	committee	has	only	
been	met	with	stonewalling	concerning	transparency	of	administrative	salaries	or	
has	there	been	a	broader	discussion.	Warning	indicated	that	VP	Mondou	provided	
the	“executive	compensation	philosophy.”	Since	then	they	have	had	no	word.	Sousa	
indicated	that	the	FSC	has	met	with	Kris	Bartanen	who	has	been	forthcoming	with	
information	on	the	structure	and	modeling	of	salaries,	processes	of	salary	
determination,	and	aggregate	data	regarding	administrative	salaries.		
	
Wiese	noted	an	earlier	FSC	email	that	showed	comparison	to	peers	that	showed	a	
marked	difference	for	Puget	Sound	in	relation	to	the	peers.		
	
Mifflin	asked	if	it	is	a	different	body	that	determines	faculty	salaries	from	
administration	salaries.	Cannon	noted	that	the	BTF	makes	recommendations	on	the	
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faculty	and	staff	salary	pools	and	those	recommendations	are	considered	in	relation	
to	tuition	income	and	increases.	The	Dean	then	evaluates	the	allocation	of	the	
academic	salary	pool,	including	steps	and	inflation	adjustments	for	faculty.	The	
Board	of	Trustees	determines	the	executive	compensation	packages.	Those	
discussions	are	within	the	Board	and	closed	to	the	executives.		
	
Sampen	asked,	with	regard	to	the	salary	scales	of	administrators,	if	the	FSC	has	data	
from	other	institutions	beyond	the	NW	peers.	Warning	noted	that	Puget	Sound	has	a	
larger	disparity	between	faculty	and	administration	than	other	NW	peers	but	
doesn’t	have	the	data	beyond	this	group.		
	
Sampen	noted	that	in	the	Senate’s	previous	meeting	with	the	Budget	Task	Force,	the	
BTF	stated	that	most,	if	not	all	funds	were	going	to	faculty	salary	increases	this	year.		
She	suggested	that	this	implies	that	faculty	is	put	in	a	position	to	choose	between	
the	funding	of	raises	in	salary	or	the	funding	of	other	projects	that	are	important	to	
the	health	and	mission	of	the	university.		She	stated	that	this	puts	faculty	in	a	
difficult	position.		Warning	noted	he	takes	a	skeptical	look	at	the	stated	relation	
between	tuition	and	these	other	projects.	
	
Cannon	noted	that	he	wishes	to	emphasize	institutional	priorities.	The	current	
campaign	did	not	include	faculty	compensation.		The	“Enrollment	Work	Group”	was	
charged	with	considering	pricing,	discount	rate,	tuition,	but	not	with	considering	
faculty	compensation.	Any	decisions	made	about	pricing	and	enrollment	strategies	
intertwine	with	resources	available	for	faculty	compensation.	The	absence	of	faculty	
compensation	in	those	meetings	is	striking	especially	when	they	were	part	of	the	
conversation	and	priority	twenty	years	ago.	Cannon	noted	that	he	wanted	to	give	
Dean	Bartanen	credit	because	she	has	been	very	forthcoming	with	information.			
	
Sousa	noted	that	questions	of	the	sustainability	of	the	salary	levels	and	scale	are	
priorities.	The	University	needs	to	consider	the	long	term	implications	of	faculty	
salaries	both	in	terms	of	recruitment	of	strong	faculty	and	of	economic	costs.		
	
Tubert	asked	to	what	extent	the	FSC	looks	at	compensation	outside	of	salary.	She	
suspects	our	total	compensation	package	is	going	down.	Warning	noted	that	this	is	a	
problem	everywhere	and	that	faculty	tend	to	view	wellbeing	through	compensation	
not	just	salary.		He	speculated	that	our	compensation	package	might	be	falling	faster	
than	our	salaries	depending	on	how	it	is	valued.		
	
Wiese	asked	whether	in	order	to	move	the	conversation	forward	the	FSC	felt	that	
that	its	mission	needed	to	be	expanded?	Or	its	structure	within	University	
governance	changed?		Sousa	responded	that	he	thinks	the	idea	of	bringing	the	FSC	
under	the	Faculty	Senate	as	a	permanent	standing	committee	would	erode	the	
committee’s	autonomy	with	the	addition	of	a	dean	and	a	student,	and	that	bringing	
the	committee	under	the	control	of	the	senate	won’t	necessary	solve	any	existing	
problems.		Sousa	continued	to	explain	that	faculty	involvement	in	these	issues	is	of	
value—if	there	had	been	faculty	participation	in	discussions	of	the	state	of	the	
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education	benefit	over	the	long	term,	that	might	have	come	out	differently.		
Generally	the	faculty	lacks	the	legal	and	subject	area	expertise	to	deal	directly	with	
most	benefits	issues.	Cannon	noted	that	all	benefits	are	in	common	to	the	staff	and	
faculty.	Any	alterations	to	benefits	would	need	to	involve	the	staff.	Faculty	salaries	
are,	on	the	other	hand,	independent	from	staff	salaries.	A	question	is	whether	the	
faculty	and	staff	should	work	together	more	concertedly	to	address	joint	concerns.		
	
Buescher	asked	whether	compensation	figured	into	the	salary	numbers	when	Puget	
Sound	was	compared	to	peer	institutions.	Members	of	the	FSC	indicated	that	total	
compensation	data	is	not	necessarily	available	from	the	AAUP.		The	FSC	collected	
AAUP	data	for	salary	figures	at	Puget	Sound	and	peer	institutions.		
	
Buescher	inquired	if	the	University’s	decision	to	change	its	peer	group	decision	has	
an	impact	on	the	overall	salary	comparisons.		Since	this	change	is	relatively	new,	
members	of	the	FSC	were	not	certain	of	the	impact	but	noted	that	NW	peer	
institutions	are	still	part	of	the	new	grouping.		
	
Kotsis	asked	if	the	faculty	wanted	to	change	the	faculty	salary	scale	to	frontload	the	
salary	scale	how	would	we	go	about	making	that	change.		Sousa	noted	that	the	
process	was	done,	in	modest,	several	years	ago,	and	we	started	with	Assistant	1	and	
then	used	a	multiplier	from	there	in	concert	with	the	Dean.		He	added	it	is	a	matter	
of	arguing	the	case.		
	
Kotsis	asked	about	recommendation	#	2	(we	would	like	our	leadership	to	adhere	to	
a	norm	of	shared	sacrifice	and	shared	gains)	wondering	how	to	go	about	
implementing	this	shared	sacrifice.	Cannon	noted	that	by	having	conversations	and	
by	making	information	part	of	the	public	discussion	we	can	effect	change.	He	further	
noted	that	the	bylaws	do	not	authorize	faculty	involvement	in	determining	faculty	
salaries	but	that	the	deans	have	a	history	of	listening	to	the	faculty	on	matters	such	
as	salaries.		
	
Sampen	asked	if	cost	of	living	was	taken	into	consideration	when	projecting	salaries,	
e.g.	it	is	more	affordable	to	live	in	Walla	Walla	than	Tacoma.	Sousa	noted	that	it	is	
not	generally	considered.			
	
Saucedo	added	that	Puget	Sound	was	recently	recognized	as	being	in	the	top	ten	
most	accessible	faculty	in	the	nation,	but	that	that	news	was	not	placed	on	the	
website	which	was	odd	considering	the	rapidity	by	which	news	of	that	nature	is	
posted.	She	wondered	if	this	omission	was	because	of	the	current	conversation	
about	faculty	salary	that	would	give	evidence	for	raising	compensation	due	to	the	
clear	outcomes	of	faculty	work.		
	
Stockdale	stated	that	he	would	like	to	hear	a	justification	by	the	Board	of	the	
executive	compensation	philosophy.	Warning	noted	that	peer	institutions	are	seeing	
strong	capital	campaigns	but	not	levels	of	compensation	to	their	administration	
such	as	Puget	Sound	is	witnessing.	Warning	also	noted	that	faculty	have	been	very	
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involved	in	fundraising	and	meetings	with	donors	but	have	not	received	any	
increase	compensation	as	a	result	of	this	labor.		
	
Stockdale	asked	where	the	Board	has	pulled	money	from	to	make	the	compensation	
of	administration	possible.	Cannon	noted	that	there	is	a	pool	of	staff	salaries	and	his	
belief	is	that	many	of	the	administrators	are	in	that	pool	and	it	is	probably	VP	
Mondou’s	decision	as	CFO	to	allocate	the	staff	salaries.	Cannon	further	noted	that	
the	board	has	oversight	over	the	President’s	salary.		
	
Warning	noted	that	he	is	very	happy	with	the	job	Ron	and	Kris	are	doing	despite	this	
one	issue.	He	thinks	the	appreciation	of	administration’s	work	is	a	shared	feeling	of	
the	faculty.		This	is	why	the	numbers	of	administration	compensation	packages	
were	most	surprising,	especially	because	of	the	felt	sense	of	shared	purpose	with	
this	administration.	
	
Cannon	noted	we	have	a	list	of	things	Kris	has	suggested	we	discuss	with	her,	things	
like	the	scale,	competitive	compensation	with	hiring	new	faculty,	etc.	There	are	
some	issues	Cannon	does	not	feel	comfortable	having	the	FSC	as	such	discuss	with	
the	Dean,	issues	such	as	the	staffing	of	leave	replacement.	Cannon	noted	these	issues	
would	fall	under	conversations	regarding	curriculum	and	class	size.	Those	are	
matters	that	clearly	fall	under	the	bylaws	of	the	senate	and	the	faculty	as	a	whole	
and	are	better	discussed	in	those	forums.			
	
Sousa	noted	that	part	of	the	focus	of	the	recent	conversation	is	whether	the	
university	should	hire	a	consultant	on	salary	and	compensation.		
	
Warning	said	the	FSC	would	really	like	to	hear	from	faculty	their	opinions	about	the	
faculty	scale	and	whether	the	scale	should	be	maintained.	The	FSC	wants	to	have	a	
feel	for	how	the	faculty	thinks	about	the	scale.		
	
Draft	Faculty	Survey	on	Faculty	Governance	
Tubert	opened	the	floor	to	questions	and	comments	about	the	draft	survey.	The	
senate	discussed	the	survey	with	minor	modifications.	MSP:	send	the	survey	to	
faculty	with	minor	revisions.		
	
	
Meeting	adjourned	at	5:30	
	
Respectfully	submitted	by	Derek	Buescher	
	
	
Attached:		
2013	Memorandum	from	the	Faculty	Salary	Committee	to	the	Budget	Task	Force.		
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